

Weekly Bulletin

With kindness, respect and gratitude, together we aim high in all we do

Headteacher's message:

We wish our Y6 children all the best in completing their end of Key Stage SATS assessments next week. They have all worked incredibly hard and we are already very proud of the progress they have made since joining us in Reception. Mrs B will be in to help with the toast preparation for our traditional SATs breakfasts at 8.20 each morning.

Parents please note that next Thursday, cook Julie and her team are preparing a special 'Flavours of the South West' lunch for census day.

Further to recent cases of Scarlett Fever, please be vigilant of the symptoms and follow the advice available here.

Primary School is an ideal setting to set a positive example of healthy behaviors and teach pupils about the importance of healthy hydration. This is why we ask parents to bring in re-usable water bottles containing water only, which can be refilled at school. Having juice (including most flavored waters) can contain unnecessary amounts of sugar or acids which can be detrimental to children's physical and dental health. Having a water-only policy is in the best interests of the children and well established practice amongst all primary schools. We thank parents for supporting us.

Adam Khan-Headteacher



Britain's Got Talent—This Sunday at 7.40pm

We are delighted to announce that Isabelle, Elsie, Adriana, Ava, Rose and Myla as part of the AmaSing children's choir, will be appearing on "Britains Got Talent" this Sunday 12th



May 7.40pm ITV! We wish them the best of luck!

Year 2's Great Fire of Hillside

Year 2, with the help of Mr McEntee, staged their enactment of the Great Fire of London in the playground on Monday.



They were joined by a few other classes to witness the event. All children watched with excitement from a safe distance!

Headteacher's Tea

I was delighted to invite Ruby-Mae, Treve, Noah, Alice, Joseph, Jack and Evan to my Headteacher's Tea on Thursday.

It was great to have a catch-up and for the children to share some work they were particularly proud of.



Friends of Hillside PTA

Reminder that the FOH Family Fun Day is 18th May from 12pm at the school field. It was a great success last year and we're sure it will be again this this year. **Entrance and all activities** (including inflatable assault course) are free.



You are welcome to bring a picnic or buy a burger from the Round Table Tent.

Michelle and the team are always looking for new volunteers. As regular volunteers move on when their children leave, there is a current shortage of parents from KS1.

Our Summer Fair will be on Friday 12th July this year. Please let Michelle know if you can help.

PTA can be contacted on:

<u>friendsofhillsidefundrais-ing@outlook.com</u>

Click here for school lottery!





Learn to make your money go further in a friendly and relaxed group.

MONDAY 10TH JUNE AT 12:30PM

Helsby Methodist Church, Frodsham, WA6 0AQ

A free goodie bag full of cooking ingredients will be provided for everyone who attends!

Pop along and be entered into a prize draw to win a slow cooker!

Email workteam@wvht.co.uk or call Sarah on 07706321308 to book





Marnie (Y4)

Well done to Marnie who competed in a showjumping competition at Cheshire riding school on Monday and came second!

She beat off competition from children 3 years older than her. Fantastic result Marnie!

Reception Min-Kickers

On Thursday, Jax, Ted, Coby, Lucy, Lottie, Jacob, and Theo took part in the FAVSP Mini-Kickers football festival at Helsby High School. All children put in a fantastic effort in what was, for all of them, their first time representing Helsby Hillside. Well done all and thank you Mrs Moore and Mr Cooke for taking them.



Link Club

We now have places available in our before and after school provision. If you would like to use this provision or would like further information please email us at linkclub@hillside.cheshire.sch.uk more information can also be found on the school website

Important Dates 2024

18th May—FOH Family Fun Day

24th May—Break up for Whit half term at 3.15pm

3rd June—INSET Day

4th June—Children return to school

17th June—Sports Day: KS2 (am) KS1 (pm)

12th July—FOH Summer Fair

24th July—Break up for summer holiday at 2pm

Contact details:

Please contact the school office to notify or request absence at: admin@hillside.cheshire.sch.uk

or call **01928 722 991** Full School Diary Lunch Menu

Website links: School website Absence request

Administering medicine consent Family Support Information